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UPDATE ON THE GROUP’S COAL HAULING OPERATIONS 
 
The board of directors (the “Board” or “Directors”) of Resources Prima Group Limited (the 
“Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”), wishes to announce that the 
Company’s subsidiary, PT Energy Indonesia Resources (“EIR”) has been advised by PT 
Coalindo Adhi Nusantara (“CAN”), on 20 December 2018 that all coal hauling activities will be 
temporarily suspended with effect from 1 January 2019 until further notice.  
 
This temporary suspension is due to the work programme and budget (“WP&B”) for CAN’s 
coal mining operations in respect of the financial year commencing 1 January 2019 not being 
approved by the East Kalimantan Provincial Office of the Ministry of Energy and Mineral 
Resources.  Until such time that the WP&B is approved, which CAN expects in the fourth week 
of January 2019, all coal hauling activities of EIR will be suspended.  
 
The management is in discussions with CAN on the ramifications and possible recourse of 
this temporary suspension of operations as well as seeking professional advice in this regard. 
The Board and management are also seeking alternative ways to recommence the operations 
of EIR earliest possible. 
 
The Company will continue to update shareholders via SGXNET in respect of the above and 
other matters concerning the Group through its monthly update pursuant to Rule 704(7) of the 
Catalist Rules. 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
 
 
 
 
Agus Sugiono 
Executive Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
31 December 2018 
 
 

This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed 
by the Company’s sponsor, SAC Capital Private Limited (the “Sponsor”), for compliance with 
the relevant rules of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading, Limited (the “SGX-ST”). The 
Sponsor has not independently verified the contents of this announcement.   
 
This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST and the SGX-ST 
assumes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of 
any of the statements or opinions made, or reports contained in this announcement. 
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms Tay Sim Yee, at 1 Robinson Road, #21-00 AIA 
Tower, Singapore 048542, telephone (65) 6232 3210. 
 
 


